WILLIAM READ PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY



Newsletter

Respect

Responsibility Teamwork

25th February 2022

Issue 22

Message from Mr. Martinson

What a quick but great week!

On Wednesday evening there was a meeting where the Strategic Intervention Board and Northwick Academy Trust presented their vision for improvement and development of William Read by joining their Trust.

Achievement

The slides for the presentation can be found here; https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1qW5SWB7tAQApBMy6qcPppgPrW-qAxSLd/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=118222081672001343711&rtpof=true&sd=true

The chair of the board will write a section that will go on our website. Any questions that you have about the process can be emailed to academy@williamread.essex.sch.uk

Rock Steady Music Lessons

We had the wonderfully noisy Rock Steady in on Thursday playing guitars, drums and keyboards! It was fabulous to see and hear the children get up and join in. The letters went out yesterday, it is a separate commercial business who will handle everything, so please contact them with any questions. We will have a small amount of scholarships available, so if your child is really keen and you qualify for free school meals, we may be able to help a small number of you. We will give preference to years 5 and 6.

Headteacher Awards

Our award winners this week are:

RCP	Mason Davey	
RR	Sophia Hollaway	
1/2DF	Emily Durrant	
1/2R	Eris Coates	
3R	Nieve Pollard	
3T	Shane Flint	
4P	Ruby Robertson	
4R	William Perrior	
5B	Mia Murphin	
5C	Bobby Lavery	
6F	Max Parsons	
6P	Lacey Dickinson	

Book Week

A reminder that next week is Book Week and on Thursday 3rd March are very much looking forward to joining in with World Book Day.

On Thursday, please could we ask that the children either bring in a prop which represents a favourite book (and non-uniform can be worn) or 'go all out' and dress up as a character from a favourite book.



Our Dojo Champions this week are:

Nursery Aiden Pagiwa and Brailee-Mae Pulfer

RCP Charlie Austin RR Umar Ahmed 1/2DF Harry Searles

1/2R Ellie-Harper Martin

3R Teddy Sipple

4P Millie-Anne Butler

4R Felicity Krejzl and Nyla Hedges

5B Freya Dale

5C Ivy Irish and Paige Walker

6F Alfie Burdett 6P Charlie Pickett

Red Nose Day

This year we will be celebrating Red Nose Day by asking the children to unleash their inner superhero!

Find something that makes you feel good and turn your superpower into a way of making others feel fantastic!

Whether you're a great goalkeeper or a superb singer, we want you to dress to impress on Red Nose Day.

It's time to celebrate YOU for being YOU!

We look forward to seeing the children's inspired looks, as always we ask for a £1.00 donation to support the great work that the charity carries out worldwide and within the United Kingdom.

Thank you, The School Council.

WILLIAM READ PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY



Newsletter

Respect

Responsibility

2022 **Teamwork**

25th **February**

Issue 22



The following children have achieved these certificates this week.

Achievement

Bronze Certificate - Samuel Matyus 1/2DF, Henry Billington 1/2R, Cooper Herbert 1/2R, Lewis Payne 1/2R, Lexi Stimson 1/2R, Jamie Stockley 1/2R, Eliza Swierczek 1/2R, Marliee-Rose Wright 3T, Harry Burn-Green 4R, Nyla Hedges 4R, Felicity Krejzl 4R, Harry Pickett 4R, Mohammed Rahman 4R, Daisy Robertson 4R, Sebastian Swierczek 4R, Mitsy Taylor 4R, Claudia Vaux-Jackson 6F, Charlie Yeoman 6F, Shaun Brett 6P, Jay Clarke 6P and Charlie Pickett 6P.

Silver Certificate - Millie Milner 1/2R, Summer Van Reenen 3T, Harry Pickett 4R, Josie Robertson 4R, Michael Sayer 4R, Freya Dale 5B and Lara Garrett 6F.

Gold Certificate - Lara Garrett 6F

Millionaire Reader

Well done to the first Millionaire Reader of the year -Eligiusz Szczepanek 4R

The table below shows our top readers so far this year:

Eligiusz Szczepanek	4R	1,069,298
Lara Garrett	6F	740,753
Ava Nicholls-Cain	6F	570,513
Erica Barsan	5B	467,809
Charlie Pickett	6P	427,547
Claudia Vaux-Jackson	6F	422,431
Ella Yalcin	6P	358,721
Pawel Swierczek	5C	343,256
Charlie Yeoman	6F	327,155

Dates for your Diary

Monday 28th February

Virtual KS1 Winter Games Virtual Active Kids Event for Year 3 & 4 Virtual Sports Skills Festival for Year 5 & 6

Monday 28th February - Friday 4th March **Book Week**

Thursday 3rd March

World Book Day – dress up as a book character

Wednesday 9th March

Y2 Football Competition (selected pupils)

Wednesday 16th March

KS2 Cross Country (selected pupils)

Friday 18th March

Red Nose Day including Virtual Dance

Monday 21st March

Reception with School Nurses (height, weight & vision)

Tuesday 22nd March

Reception with School Nurses (height, weight & vision)

Wednesday 23rd March

Y6 with School Nurses (height & weight)



Our award winners for last week are:

Bronze - Freya Dale, Ashton Hickin, Millie Johnson, William Lowe, Nieve Pollard, Isabella Reed (x2) and Teddy Sipple.

WR

WILLIAM READ PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY

Newsletter

Respect

Responsibility

Teamwork

25th February 2022

Issue 22

Parking

We have been told about some dangerous parking on Craven Avenue. This is causing an obstruction to children crossing and obscuring their view of the road. Unfortunately, we don't have any jurisdiction outside of the school. We have reported it on numerous occasions and encourage parents to do the same. Please report it via;

Achievement

https://www.chelmsford.gov.uk/parking-and-travel/parking-restrictions/report-a-parking-issue/

Or if it is dangerous driving or abusive behaviour, report it to 101 or even 999.